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Title: 6501-6521 Sepulveda Blvd., Westchester 90045, Dinahs
Item No. 5
Meeting date: April 19, 2022
Agenized by:
 Julie Ross, PLUC Chair
Contact person: Julie Ross, PLUC Chair 
Phone number:

Committee Vote: 7/0/0
Does this item have a fiscal impact on the Neighborhood Council? ____ Yes   _ X__ No

Additional documents attached? __X__ Yes   ___ No

RECOMMENDATION: That the Board vote to request that the applicant modify the project as outlined in the attached document. 
 BACKGROUND: HRQ Investments along with several individual parcel owners propose the demolition and clearing of a single story, multi-tenant strip mall, a single story multi tenant industrial building and surface parking lot. The maintenance of a 7,063 sq. ft. restaurant (Dinahs) and the construction, use and maintenance of a eight story mixed use building with 362 apartment units, 41 of which will be “very low income”. 

Applicant is requesting a 50% density bonus with three off menu incentives for increased FAR, reduced open spaces and reduced building separation. 

Applicants representative did not attend this meeting. There have been 3 previous meetings with applicants representative, the first two being information only. 
Committee Discussion: Committee expressed for the fourth time their concerns over: density, lack of open space, tenants not being offered the opportunity to remain or offered any relocation costs, applicant not building to LEED standards, ingress/egress on Sepulveda only, using property not belonging to them as an open space buffer and many more concerns that are outlined in the attached modification recommendations. To make the project more successful the committee recommends that the developer makes the modifications to the project outlined in the attached document. 
Public Comment: There is already unmanageable traffic on Sepulveda with the other new apartment projects. Bad planning and design. The businesses have not been informed during this process. There are still for lease signs up on the property, are they disclosing they plan to tear the center down? Will Dinahs have the opportunity to stay. Has the city contemplated the Cumulative Impact of this project along with the other new projects in the immediate proximity. The developer is known for not paying their workers. Local workers should be given priority. Proper safety measures must be put in place. Does the DOT have any regulations on ingress/egress? The new driveway at Dinahs is bad design. Project is too big for that intersection. Playa Vista martial arts owners clients are 40% special needs. 
Ballona Wetlands EIR states that property up to the 405 is protected. 
FISCAL ANALYSIS: N/A. 

ATTACHMENTS: Recommended modifications, link to Planning Dept. files.
MOTION: Motion to recommend that in order to make the project more successful the developer makes the proposed modifications to the project as outlined in the attached document. 
